Update regarding Adoption and Foster Carer medicals AH/AH2


February 2021
Dear Colleagues, 

Many of you have been involved in carrying out medicals for prospective adopter or fosters carers. This information is legally required for the adoption and fostering panels to be able to make decisions. 

Social work agencies stopped requesting these medicals during April and June in the midst of the first wave of the COVID pandemic.  However, these requests have started again as the need for adopters and foster carers to be approved is becoming pressing. 

We recognise that General practice continues to face significant challenges in respect of capacity for delivery of services, coupled with increasing demand. Some Practices feel able to carry out these medicals where others are not in the position to do so currently. The collaborative fee remains available for these medicals.

Of most importance is the information gathered from the GP records, and perhaps a remote consultation with the applicant. Physical examination is not always required. The need for a physcial examination can be assessed by the agency medical advisor and requested at a later date if needed. Certainly fundoscopy and mouth examination are usually irrelevant- the current AH/AH2 forms require significant updating!
The information supplied by the GP goes to the agency medical advisor who uses it to advise adoption and fostering panels. The medicals are requested on 2 forms: AH and AH2. The AH would normally be done face to face as it includes a physical examination, the AH2 is done from medical records without a need to see the patient, and is an update on medical information and used to record any changes to health. The full AH medical is requested for people applying to adopt or foster, or for foster carers who have significant changes in health, are being considered for a new registration (e.g. adopting a child they already fostering) or routinely every 6th year of fostering for panel reviews that foster carers must undertake to continue to be registered as a foster carer. 

If you are not in a position to carry out a medical we are requesting that you carry out a check of the medical records for any issues that would be of concern to the safety of a child being cared for by the person concerned. There is occasionally information held only in GP records that would be of significant concern to child safety. Whilst those working in the ‘Looked After Children’s Health Team’ can access clinical portal for key medical diagnosis it is often the additional information held in GP records that is most important.  We would request that this information is provided to the requesting team even if the medical cannot be carried out. In situations where this information has been collated and provided it has been agreed that it is appropriate for the GP to claim the Form AH2 fee of £27.50 through the collaborative fees process.
We hope that this will be possible

Kind regards

Dr Kerri Neylon
Deputy Medical Director for Primary Care, NHS Greater Glasgow & Clyde

